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	QNJAC Workforce Involvement In the Quarrying Industry



Background to QNJAC / Target Zero and Worker Involvement; The Quarries National Joint Advisory Committee (QNJAC) supports active workforce involvement within the Quarrying industry. All stakeholders within the QNJAC support the recruitment and the involvement of workplace representatives at all Quarries in the UK also their involvement with all aspects of health and safety.  This can be achieved by having workplace representative involvement at all quarries with an on-going commitment to supporting workplace representatives - worker consultation, involvement and training.

The QNJAC meeting structure includes; the main QNJAC; the QNJAC Steering Group; the Target Zero Steering Group; Target Zero and its Working Groups (Target Zero is the QNJAC targeted initiative for health and safety improvements). Since the year 2000 (the first year of targeted initiatives), accidents in UK quarries have reduced by over 80%.
Target Zero has now evolved to place greater emphasis on occupational health issues, where previously the focus was more towards only reportable injury reduction.  The Trade bodies, trade unions and many companies in the quarry industry recommitted to the goal of Target Zero at a public ceremony held at Hillhead on the 22 June 2010, undertaking to contribute towards the next QNJAC target of reducing reportable injuries by 15% year-on-year from 2010 to 2015.  
The Target Zero Working Groups have an Action Plan covering key topic areas which the QNJAC feels would benefit from a specific focus in order to help the industry towards the now ultimate goal of Zero Harm.  The working groups areas of focus include: Contractors, Education and Training, Drilling and Blasting, Occupational Health, Plant, Road Haulage, Geotechnics and Worker Involvement. The action plans suggest a number of examples of good practice that companies could implement.  Companies are encouraged to identify those most relevant and appropriate to them, and then develop their own action plans.  
The Target Zero Steering Group met early in 2011 and proposed that Target Zero should have a theme, fittingly; the committee thought that Workforce Involvement would be an excellent choice.  
You can contact the QNJAC Secretary, at HSE, 900 Pavilion Drive, Northampton Business Park, Northampton, NN4 7RG. Whilst endorsed by the HSE, this document is not HSE Guidance.  You can feedback to the QNJAC through your trade union, trade association, QNJAC representative, or by contacting the HSE at the address above, more information is available via the safequarry.com website
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